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  King’s Oak News 

 

Term 2 

2022-2023 Work Hard   -   Be Kind 

Thank you to our children, families and local 
community for your support throughout the 
term.  We hope that you enjoy reading our Term  2 
Newsletter to find out more about what we have 
been up to this term and celebrate the progress 
and achievements that our children have 
made.  We look forward to welcoming your child 
back into school on Wednesday 4 January 2023. 

 

Design a Bauble at KOA 

Thank you to everyone who took part in the Friend 
of King’s Oak Academy ‘Decorate a Bauble’ 
competition this term. 

We hope you enjoyed deorating them as much as 
we enjoyed seeing them. 

We are very pleased to announce that throughout 
the whole school 283 baubles were sold which 
made a profit of £90. 

Here are some of the winners, well done! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Hub at KOA 

The Hub has been enjoying their trees and festive 
lights over the last few weeks. It has been giving 
students and staff a warm feeling whenever they 
come to the Hub. 

Also, a few of our students have been expressing 
themselves on the Hub’s Self Expression Wall 
while they were using the Chill Out Zone. 

The SEND team and I would like to wish all our 
students and their families a wonderful Christmas.  

Mrs Spicer—Hub Lead 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A reminder that the last day of Term 2 is Friday 16 December.   Term 3 starts for students on Wednesday 4 January 2023 



Careers at KOA 
 

Year 11 Virtual Mock Interviews  

Well done to 
Year 11 students 
for their positive 
attitude and 
engagement in 
the virtual mock 
interviews.  Many 
students were 
nervous but still 
engaged.  All of 
Year 11 had the 
opportunity to 
have a virtual mock interview with external 
professionals.   

Year 10 will 
hopefully have 
the opportunity to 
have face to face 
mock interviews 
in the summer 
term.  Student 
feedback showed 
the students 
benefitted from 
the experience 

and feedback from the interviewers showed  
that the students were respectful and 
engaged.   Interviewers also gave students some 
useful feedback. 
 

Year 10 Work Experience 

Year 10 students will have the opportunity to 
participate in work experience between 10-12 

July 2023.  Paperwork has been posted on Insight 
and when students have found a placement, they 
are also able to get paper copies of forms to be 
completed.  Work Experience gives students the 
opportunity to gain valuable experience, build 
employability skills and get a taste of working in 
the 'real world', this is motivational and beneficial 
when considering their next steps. 
 

Year 11 Next Steps 

All Year 11 students should be attending open 
events at local colleges, sixth form and completing 
application forms for chosen destinations.  If 
students do not know what they are doing, they 
need to give their name to their tutor for a careers 
appointment.   

Useful websites: 

https://post16.clf.uk/ 

https://www.sgscol.ac.uk/ 

https://www:cityofbristol.ac.uk/ 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship 

https://www.careerpilot.org.uk/ 

     Gardening Group at KOA 

 

Thank you to all students and staff who came to 
our Winter Fayre, it was a huge success. 

We raised £264!!! 

A big thankyou to Debbs Spicer, for running the 
very busy lucky dip, Glenys Grass, who made the 
delicious jams and pickles from the school 
garden produce, Josh from Year 9 who worked 
with us on the stalls and the site team, who 
helped set up the event. 

We had many donations from businesses from 
our community, which enabled us to run the 
event and raise money.  Many thanks to: 

Bubble Tea CUPP; Asda; Team 
Sport; Bristol City FC; Circadian 
Trust; Bristol Loaf; Tesco; Wilko; 
Wetherspoons; Fire Away Pizza and 
Everyone Active. 

 

 

https://post16.clf.uk/
https://www.sgscol.ac.uk/
https://www:cityofbristol.ac.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://www.careerpilot.org.uk/


 

News from Drama 

Back to full business as usual for the Drama 
department as we are delighted to announce our 
new production of Matilda Jr. With over 40 
students participating in the company, we are 
super excited to be able to anticipate a wonderful 
performance in front of an audience for the first 
time in three years!  

KS3: In Terms 1 and 2 we have been studying the 
appreciation of major practitioners and basic skills. 

Year 7s have been exploring the foundation skill 
required to be efficient performers on stage using 
Freeze Frames, narration, thought tracking all 
explored through group work and creative 
collaboration 

Year 8s have been putting their performance 
knowledge and skills to the test with study of the 
iconic play Teechers by John Godber and the use 
of Poor Theatre techniques 

Year 9s have explored major practitioners; Brecht, 
Stanislavski and Grotowski as we prepare for the 
advance skills and knowledge needed through to 
KS4.  

KS4:  Our amazing Year 10s have been learning 
to Fly and Walk on walls through the influence of 
Frantic Assembly, and how to produce ensemble 
work through exploration of our two texts: Les 
Misérables and The Curious Incident of the Dog in 
the Night-Time. 

Year 11s have been preparing for their final 
practical exam which includes an 8 hours practical 
and the 3 hours written work. Next term is the real 
thing, so we wish them a restful yet resourceful 
holiday! 

Merry Christmas and a  
MUSICAL 2023 from the Performing Arts Team. 

 

Staffing updates (Y7-11) 
 

We are saying goodbye to a few of our colleagues 
this Christmas. Mr Kincel (Maths), Dr Kelly 
(Science) and Miss Jones (Creative Technology) 
have all given excellent service to the Academy 
and community over a combined total of almost 10 
years. We would like to say a huge thank you for 
all that they have contributed and wish them well 
for the future.  

These and other staff changes mean that we have 
taken the opportunity for some in-year timetable 
changes to Years 7-11. As such, timetables for all 
students in Years 7-11 will be re-issued through 
Insight over the holiday, with students receiving a 
paper copy on Wednesday 4  January when they 
return to school. The names of new teachers will 
be updated at the start of next term. 

  CLF Talent Show 
 

Friday 8 December saw the first ever BIG CLF 
TALENT SHOW, organised and hosted by City 
Academy. With a total of 24 acts from across nine 
CLF schools, two of our Year 8 students and one 
from Year 9 did an outstanding job representing the 
talent from King's Oak Academy. Ruby sang 
'Nothing Holding Me Back', Aria was playing and 
singing 'Something Just Like This' and Peter 
performed an original composition, titled 'Synced' on 
vocals and ukulele.  Well done to all involved. 

Performing Arts at KOA 

News from Music 

Its been a busy two terms in Music. 

Year 7 have been improving their reading of Music 
and performing lots of Latin American rhythms. Ask 
your son or daughter to demonstrate 

Year 8 have been working on the Blues. After finding 
out about how the Blues was developed, they have 
been performing 12 Bar Blues, Walking Bass and 
different Blues melodies 

Year 9 have been composing and listening to 
Protest Music. They have produced some interesting 
and thoughtful lyrics for which they have started to 
compose backing tracks. 

Year 10 have started to cover different aspects of 
their BTEC Technical Award course, which is a new 
course being covered by us for the first time. The 
students are engaging well with both the historical, 
theoretical and practical aspects of modern styles, 
learning about styles such as Britpop, Rock, Motown 
and Soul. Year 10 have just begun studying their 
solo pieces for performance after Christmas. 

Year 11 have been continuing their preparations for 
the Music Industry, exam on January 12 2023. They 
have also started planning and preparing for the 
production of two Talent shows. Watch this space for 
further information! 

 

Outside of the classroom the Christmas Concert last 
week was a great success. The choir and musicians 
performed to a packed Hexagon audience and a 
considerable amount of money was raised towards 
the KOA Minibus appeal. Thank you to the PTA for 
providing the refreshments! 

One highlight (as well as the excellent BSL song) 
was the excerpt from Matilda which we are preparing 
to present in March next year.  We are really looking 
forward to this and judging by the audience response 
so are parents/carers! 

A BIG well done to all participants.....including the 
audience! 

 

See our photos on the next page. 
 

 

 



 

Christmas Concert at KOA 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



Sport at KOA 

KOA Football Festivals for CLF Sport 

King's Oak hosted two girls football festivals in 
November. We had over 190 students from across 
Bristol and South Gloucestershire attend over the 
two dates. Our first festival was held for Years 7 
and 8. There were a total of 12 teams participating. 
It was so lovely to see so many students enjoying 
and playing high quality football. The following 
week, it was the turn of Years 9 and 10. The King's 
Oak team won the tournament, after a bumpy ride, 
with penalties in the semi-final and extra time in the 
final. It was two fantastic events! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 Netball Tournament at Hanham Woods 

Our Year 7 netball 
team travelled to 
Hanham Woods 
Academy on a very 
cold, Wednesday 
afternoon at the end 
of November. It was 
a rearranged fixture 
due to bad weather 
conditions, and the 
girls played with 
high spirit.  

Their performances 
improved over the 
tournament and were a credit to King's Oak 
Academy.  
 

Years 8 and 9 Football at Chipping Sodbury 

We took our Year 8 and 9 team to Chipping 
Sodbury to the county cup tournament. It was a 
freezing cold evening, with the football played 
under the floodlights. After a slow start and lots of  
0-0 draws, the girls finally scored their first in a long 
line of goals. It was a fantastic evening, with King's 
Oak placed third overall, narrowly missing out on 
winning the tournament on goal difference. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Boys Rugby Tournament at King’s Oak 
Academy 

King's Oak hosted our Year 8 Boys Rugby 
Tournament in November. The light was limited as 
winter was drawing in, but the boys worked hard, 
showing great resilience despite consecutive losses. 
They continued to improve throughout and did 
King's Oak proud, through amazing sportsmanship 
and respect.  

 

Year 7 Boys Rugby Tournament at Bristol Brunel 
Academy 

The Year 7 rugby team demonstrated great team 
work and effort in their first ever Rugby tournament. 
Some brilliant rugby played by all, and the boys 
learned so much by playing against other students 
from other schools. A big well done to all involved!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming fixtures next term:  

 

Girls Utilita Cup Regional Football Tournament 

Years 7 and 8 Sports Hall Athletics 

Boys Football Tournaments 

Dodgeball Tournaments 

Benchball Tournaments 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Creative Technologies at KOA 

Year 9 Still Life Unit 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Creative Technologies at KOA 

Year 10 Food Project 

 

 

 

Year 8 Graphic Design Unit 
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I am sure we are all trying to 
reduce our energy 
consumption so here are 
some songs for the shower 
that are 4 minutes or less. 
 
 
 
 
Reuben  - All I want for Christmas is you 
 
Louie - Merry Christmas everyone 
 
Katie -  Rocking around the Christmas Tree 
 
Grace -  Michael Buble—Its beginning to look a 
lot like Christmas 
 
Lillie - Ed Sheeran and Elton John, Merry 
Christmas  
 
And for a very quick 
shower:  
 
Issy - Baby it's cold 
outside  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Eco Club   All welcome on Tuesdays in AG8 

 

We wish you all a very Merrylicious Christmas  

We have been writing poems for Greenpeace. Here 
is Reuben’s thought provoking words on world peace 
at Christmas time  

 
Listen to me  

  
   

Peace in the world around,   
Sound distracting the truth,  

Birds tweeting all year round,  
Come listen to our sound.  

  
Poems may mean little,  
But little means a lot,   

when you see the world around,  
things are clearer and clearer,  

will you hear our sound.  
  

Meaningful life costs us the pound   
Why won’t you here my sound.   
Meaningful sounds all around   

Why wont you hear OUR sound.   

 
 

 
 
We have been playing recycling bingo and we have 
done a environmental survey of the site. 
 
 
In January we will be starting 
a monthly squirrel count so 
watch this space. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Environmental Group and Eco Schools’ Committee at KOA 



News from Lower School 



 

Book Raffle 

Thank you for continuing to prioritise daily reading 
as part of our home learning package. As you 
know, we were really fortunate to receive a new 
set of picture books, chapter books and non-fiction 
books for our pupils to enjoy in school and perhaps 
even take 
home as part 
of our Reading 
Raffle 
celebration.  

Here are some 
of our latest 
lucky winners 
from Term 2 .  

 

Thank you to our 
amazing Friends 
of King’s Oak 
Academy for our 
Christmas bauble 
competition. Our 
Lower School 
Christmas tree is 
shining brightly 
this year. What a 
perfect 
representation of 
our Academy’s 
community! 

 

 

Thank you to all KOA families for coming to 
watch our Nativity performances over the past 
two weeks. Our amazing singers, dancers and 
actors are all really proud of their spectacular 
show! 

 

 

Applications for entry into Primary 
School in September 2023 

A reminder that the closing date to apply for entry 
into primary school in September 2023 is 
15 January 2023. This will be for any younger 
siblings born between 1 September 2018 and  
31 August 2019.   

It is important to apply on-time as siblings are not 
guaranteed a place at the older child’s school 
and the school may fill up with on-time 
applications making it harder for late applicants.  

Applications should be made to the local 
authority where the child lives; regardless of the 
location of the school they are requesting.  For 
more information or for South Gloucestershire 
residents to apply on-line, parents can go to 
www.southglos.gov.uk/admissions .  If you need 
help with the application process please ask 
them to telephone the contact centre on 01454 
868008. 

 
      

http://www.southglos.gov.uk/admissions


 

.News from Reception 

In Reception this term, we have been busy 
learning the story One Snowy Night. We have 
learnt the story using actions and story maps and 
written our own shopping lists for Percy the Park 
Keeper.  

In Maths, we have explored numbers 1-5 - using 
more/fewer than to compare quantities and trying 
to subitise spots (count with our eyes not fingers!)  

We have loved learning about Christmas and all of 
the Christmas songs for our KS1 Nativity.  

We also learnt about the festival of Diwali and 
made our own Diva lamps and Rangoli patterns.  

A great surprise came from the North Pole this 
week.. a box from Santa containing real reindeer 
antler!  

Wishing all of our children and their families a 
wonderful break. Please see some of our 
highlights in pictures below: 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 



News from Year 1 

Year 1 have been super busy this term! First of all, 
a huge congratulations for all the children for their 
fantastic Nativity performances. They worked really 
hard to learn the songs and dances and enjoyed 
performing for you.  

We have also been busy as scientists, learning 
about the four seasons with a particular focus on 
Autumn. We took a ‘welly walk’ around the school 
grounds and found clues of Autumn everywhere.  

As artists we have been learning about printing 
and made our own printing tools out of sponges 
and elastic bands.  

As authors we have been blown away by how well 
Year 1 have engaged with our text, Meerkat Mail, 
and they have written some fantastic stories and 
postcards based on the book.  

Have a very well-deserved break and see you after 
the holiday!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Years 1 and 2 singing Christmas songs and getting 
into the festive spirit. 

 

News from Year 2 

Year 2 have had a fantastic term exploring all things 
Space. We have loved writing letters from our own 
spacecraft and a diary entry as if we were Neil 
Armstrong! We have planned, designed our very 
own planets using watercolours to bring them to life!  

All the children have learnt so many facts about 
space—did you know the first animal to make an 
orbital spaceflight around Earth was a dog called 
Laika?!  

In the last few weeks, we have enjoyed getting 
festive, eating our Christmas dinner together and 
making calendars and wreaths to hang at home.  

The children worked incredibly hard to learn lines 
and songs for the Christmas nativity and we are very 
proud of all their effort to make it so special and 
enjoyable!  Well done!  

 



News from Year 3 

In Year 3 we have been creating sculptures out of 
recycling and Modroc.  We have enjoyed each 
stage of the process—designing, structure, Modroc 
and painting! 

 
 

 

 

 

We made Christmas hats for our Christmas Lunch 
and Calendars for 2003. 

We also enjoyed creating levers for our Christmas 
cards and designed a front cover for Santa to travel 
across the sky. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



News from Year 4 

 

This term, Year 4 have been exploring 3D forms in 
art.  We have compared different sculptors and 
have had a go at creating our own sculptures out 
of clay.  It was messy but great 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

.  

News from Middle School 

News from Year 5 

This term Year 5 have been working hard studying 
the book "A Story Like the Wind" and have written 
some fantastic stories and survival guides in English 
lessons. 

 They have also worked hard as Geographers 
learning about the East Coast of England and as 
Historians learning about The Romans.  

In maths, they have developed their calculation 
knowledge by learning how to multiply and divide in 
the written method.  

Forest School has also been lots of fun with 
opportunities to practise lighting fires as well as 
enjoying yummy treats such as popcorn and toasted 
marshmallows!  

As the term has moved on, we have begun having 
lots of Christmas fun! This has included watching the 
Lower School Christmas performance, enjoying the 
first Middle School Christmas lunch and some fun 
Christmas coordinates in maths lessons. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



News from Year 6 

Year 6 celebrated at the Middle School Festive Lunch in the canteen where teachers and students enjoyed 
a traditional Christmas dinner together.  

 

Year 5 and 6 worked very hard to put together the Carol Concert and even learned British sign language to 
go along with the words of the song! 



 

 

The awards assembly highlights lots of students' 
achievements in each subject, as well as students 
who work hard and be kind across the school. Lots 
of children should be achieving their bronze and 
silver awards soon too! 

7.2 have taken the lead in the Tutor Challenge Cup, 
I wonder who can be as consistent as them next 
term as they continue to race their quiz entries to 
my room by the deadline each  fortnight! 

I wish you all a restful holiday, ready to come back 
and tackle Term 3!  

Be happy, be kind and be safe. 

Miss Pearch—Head of Year 7 

 

 

Many of Year 8 enjoyed a Middle School treat for 
those who have received the most achievement 
points this term through a celebratory festive movie 
this week. A great turnout at the Christmas Disco 
topped off what has been an exceptional term for 
an exceptionally kind and talented year group.  

I want to wish all of Year 8 and their families a very 
merry Christmas and we will see you all in the new 
year for 2023! 

 

Mr Nathan—Head of Year 8 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 continue to follow the school motto of 'Work 
Hard' and I am proud of their efforts across their 
classrooms and subjects. 

We've seen some epic pizza making, they've 
started to use the machinery in Design Technology, 
and in all my lesson drop-ins, I've continued to see 
beautiful writing, drawing and high-level thinking.  

We've also been getting crafty, doing Christmas 
cards, pillows and baubles for the PTA 
competitions, and there have been some fantastic 
team sporting events, as well as the Christmas 
concert, which gave us a taste of what's to come in 
Matilda, which lots of Year 7 are involved in.  

 

 

 

Year 8 have been working particularly hard through 
Term 2. The day-to-day consistency of Year 8 to 
thrive and produce outstanding work in core 
subjects to creative subjects has impressed all of 
our teachers.  

We have seen exceptional sporting achievements 
with students competing at a county level for 
swimming and football and exceptionally talented 
young people performing in Christmas concerts and 
CLF wide talent shows.  

 

 

 

 

 

News from Year 8 

News from Year 7 



News from Upper School 

News from Year 9 

This term in Year 9 students have made amazing 
progress in their learning in all their subjects and 
have proven yet again what a fantastic year group 
they are. Whether it be some brilliant performances 
in football or talented singing and drumming in the 
school Christmas Concert, they never fail to 
impress with their commitment and talents.  

Throughout the term many of them have shown 
great resilience despite the dark mornings and 
evenings and many of them have come into school 
despite feeling under the weather. Lets continue to 
show this strength of character next term and keep 
that attendance high.  

I hope you all have a relaxing, fun and joy filled 
Christmas. Come back in the new year with the 
same positive attitudes as you have shown 
throughout the first two terms. 

Stay safe and healthy everyone. 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year 

Mr Mannin - Head of Year 9 

News from Year 10 

Year 10 students have continued to work hard in 
Term 2 and have settled into their option and core 
subjects well. 

This term the Bristol Bears interventions have 
continued, and students have carried on working on 
their resilience and managing situations and 
themselves better.  Both the Bear in Mind and the 
Bright Sparks groups were invited to Ashton Gate 
to have a tour of the stadium and meet either two 
first team female or male Bristol Bears players.  
Both groups were a credit to the school and asked 
some interesting and well thought out questions 

Connor M has been part of the aspire centre for 
rugby at BBA and has recently been selected to be 
part of an excel group at SGS.  The is an academy 
set up and run by Bristol Bears.  Connor was 
selected from over two hundred and fifty other 
students to make up this squad of twenty.  They 
have their first match this week against Rhonda.   

Good luck Connor and congratulations on your 
selection. 

 

Year 10 student, Ben  M 
has been working hard 
to raise money for the 
British Heart foundation.  
Ben started this last year 
for his Duke of 
Edinburgh Award, and 
he raised money 
through holding a 
sponsored step 
challenge and a cake 
sale in school.  He 
raised over £900 in that 
time and due to this he 
was mentioned as a 
runner up in the British 
Heart Foundation Young 
Heroes 2022 awards 
ceremony in London this 
month.   

Congratulations Ben for this fantastic achievement  

Also, congratulations to Ella S who plays for 
Bristol City U16 
football team which is 
the highest level of 
women's football for 
this age group.  Ella is 
a high performing 
player so was recently 
selected to be part of 
the U21 squad to play 
in a fixture against 
West Ham.  This is a 
huge opportunity for 
Ella especially as she 
is so much younger 
than this age group. 

Congratulations Ella and well done. 

 

This term has once again finished with a rewards 
event for the top 40 students in Year 10. This was 
based on their attendance, behaviour and reward 
points that they have gathered across this term.   

We rewarded students with the opportunity to 
watch a film in the Hexagon with snacks. Well 
done to those students for continually making the 
right choices, engaging with your learning and 
working hard. 

 

Well done for your concentration, hard work and 
commitment to learning this term. I hope you all 
have a fantastic Christmas and a happy new year.  
I shall look forward to welcoming you all back in 
the new year. 

 

Mrs S Holtby—Head of Year 10 

 



 

News from Year 11 
 

Year 11 Mock Exams 

At the start of this term, Year 11s sat their 
penultimate series of mock exams. The majority of 
students worked very well during these and were 
able to see the results reflecting this a few weeks 
later. These assessment will now be used by 
teachers to revisit key concepts and work towards 
higher attainments in our next set of mock exams. 
Keep working hard to get the grades that you 
deserve! 

Year 11 Parents evening 

Year 11 parents were the first to be able to 
experience a parents evening in the new canteen. 
A high level of attendance shows the determination 
of both Year 11 students and parents to achieve 
the best possible at the end of this academic year. 
Thank you for your support with this event. It is now 
important that we work on the feedback from this 
event. 

External Speakers 

We have had external speakers presenting during 
assemblies this term from different post 16 
providers. These include our own CLF Post 16, St 
Brendans and Digitech. We have been fortunate to 
have informative talks from these providers and 
hope that this will help students making the 
important decisions for their next stages of 
education. 

Post 16 Open days 

This is the time to start visiting Post 16 options to 
understand their courses, facilities, teaching and to 
get a feel for the place. It is recommended that 
students attend multiple providers so that they can 
make an informed decision that will best support 
them going forwards. If you require support with 
these, please get in contact. We have also sent out 
information on Insight throughout the year. 

Mock Interviews 

Year 11 were provided with an opportunity to take 
part in mock interviews with members of the 
business community. Students fed back that they 
found this a useful experience which helped them 
understand the skills they need to develop so they 
are able to secure the positions they desire in the 
future. We will continue to work on careers in Tutor 
sessions for the rest of the year. Students have 
also been asked to fill in the form that was emailed 
to them if they would like a careers interview and 
guidance on where to go next. 

Mr Heath—Head of Year 11 

 

 

 

 

 

.Scarlet Fever Information and Advice 

Although scarlet fever is usually a mild illness, it 
should be treated with antibiotics to minimise the 
risk of complications and reduce the spread to 
others.  

The symptoms of scarlet fever include a sore 
throat, headache, fever, nausea, and vomiting. This 
is followed by a fine red rash which typically first 
appears on the chest and stomach, rapidly 
spreading to other parts of the body. On more darkly 
pigmented skin, the scarlet rash may be harder to 
spot, but it should feel like 'sandpaper'. The face 
can be flushed red but pale around the mouth.  

If you think you, or your child, have scarlet fever:  

• See your GP or contact NHS 111 as soon as 
possible  

• Make sure that you/your child takes the full 
course of any antibiotics prescribed by the 
doctor.  

•  Stay at home, away from nursery, school, or 
work for at least 24 hours after starting the 
antibiotic treatment, to avoid spreading the 
infection.  

Complications.  Children who have flu or 
chickenpox at the same time as scarlet fever are 
more likely to develop more serious infection during 
an outbreak of scarlet fever and so parents should 
remain vigilant for symptoms such as a persistent 
high fever, cellulitis (skin infection) and arthritis (joint 
pain and swelling). If you are concerned for any 
reason, please seek medical assistance 
immediately.  

If your child has an underlying condition which 
affects their immune system, you should contact 
your GP or hospital doctor to discuss whether any 
additional measures are needed.  

You can find more information in the attached 
Frequently Asked Questions and further advice 
can also be obtained from the Health Protection 
Team on 0300 303 8162 during office hours. 

. 
 

 

Follow KOA on Social Media 

Instagram:  @kingsoakacademy 

Twitter:      @kingsoakacademy 

      Facebook:   

                https://www.facebook.com/kingsoakacademy/ 



 

 



 

 

  
  

 

 



   
  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

   



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  


